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Cortland County Wins Foreign Trade Zone Designation
Cortland, NY – Cortland County’s designation as a federal Foreign Trade Zone means that all five Central New York counties can now offer incentives helping to reduce costs and increase competitiveness for companies doing business abroad.
 
Approved May 31 by the United States Department of Commerce FTZ board, Foreign Trade Zone 290 will be administered by the Cortland County Business Development Corporation on behalf of the county.
 
Onondaga County’s recently approved FTZ will also provide opportunities for businesses in Cayuga, Madison, and Oswego counties, bringing all five counties directly in line with a new, regional focus on export initiatives. There are 16 FTZs in New York State and 230 nationwide.
 
“The purpose of a Foreign Trade Zone is to stimulate international trade and create jobs and investment,” says BDC executive director Garry L. VanGorder. “It’s a process to get the designation – we started on this nearly two years ago with the support of the county legislature – but it is another important tool for us to use as we work to stimulate growth and development here in Cortland County.”
 
The BDC is now working with the FTZ board to activate the zone under federal guidelines and will soon begin marketing the opportunity to prospective businesses. 
 
Under the zone, which was established in proximity to the U.S. Port of Entry at Hancock International Airport, companies can qualify for tariff and tax relief allowing them to lower their cost of operations, create and retain employment and make new capital investment.
 
 The U.S. Foreign-Trade Zones program was created by the Foreign-Trade Zones Act of 1934.
